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COMMITTEE ON STANDARDS IN PUBLIC LIFE

TWO HUNDRED AND SIXTEENTH MEETING

THURSDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 2014 AT 10:00AM

GC05.1

1 HORSE GUARDS ROAD

LONDON SW1A 2HQ

MINUTE

Present:


Lord Bew, Chairman

David Prince CBE

Richard Thomas CBE

Patricia Moberly

Lord Alderdice

Secretariat: 


Ruth Thompson, Secretary




Leila Brosnan, Senior Policy Adviser




Laurie Mousah, Policy Adviser

James Anderson, Secretariat Coordinator

Maggie O’Boyle, Press Officer

Apologies: 




Sheila Drew Smith OBE

Dame Angela Watkinson MP

Dame Margaret Beckett DBE MP
1. Register of Interests

The Committee reviewed and updated the register of interests, and the registers of external meetings, gifts and hospitality were approved.

2. Minutes and matters arising

The Committee approved the minutes from July’s meeting, with one amendment suggested to reflect that the forward work programme discussion highlighted other potential areas of work such as cover up, ethics for regulators, and free school governance.
3. Lessons learnt and follow up to Ethics in Practice and Ethical Standards for Providers of Public Services reports
The Secretariat updated the Committee on recent meetings with Crown Representatives and on the Chair’s attendance at the Public Accounts Committee’s recent evidence-giving session to discuss the Ethical standards report. It was agreed that there should be a regular agenda item to discuss follow up to reports. 
The paper on lessons learned from recent reports was discussed. The impact of diminishing staff resources on the Committee’s work programme was noted. It was agreed to introduce sub-committees to lead future substantial pieces of work though it was noted that the Committee will need to agree how this will work practically.
4. Committee on Standards inquiry
The Committee discussed amendments to and agreed to the Chair signing off the draft response to the Committee on Standards’ consultation, agreeing to publish it on the website once it had been published by the Committee on Standards. 
5. Police accountability Review


The Committee discussed the draft Issues and Questions paper and the list of stakeholders for the upcoming review, recommending a range of additions and amendments. In particular, the Committee agreed to reframe the focus of the issues and questions paper to policy accountability structures more generally.  
6. Member’s Appraisals
The Secretariat outlined the upcoming appraisals process to the Committee.

7. Civil Service Commission Triennial Review
The Chair informed the Committee of his upcoming meeting with Sir Gerry Grimstone who is conducting the CSC’s Triennial Review.  The review terms of reference were circulated.
8. 20th Anniversary of Nolan Principles

The Committee discussed options for commemorating the 20th Anniversary of the Nolan Principles and the resource implications. The Committee agreed to make a decision at the next meeting.
9. Annual Report 2013-2014

The Committee reviewed the latest draft of the Annual Report and amendments were proposed. The Chair also agreed to redraft the foreword to the Report the following week.

10. Standards Check

The Secretariat updated the Committee on recent standards issues. This included a discussion of the recent Rotherham abuse scandal, the particular anxiety about race and culture which led to evidence being disregarded  and the implications for  ethical standards.  The Committee acknowledged that its work on policing and accountability mechanisms would involve consideration of integrity and standards issues.
11. AOB
The Secretary gave an update on a recent meeting with the Research Advisory Board. It was noted that the Research Advisory Board will produce a short paper in the autumn on initial results from the British Electoral Survey questions put forward by the Research Advisory Board on behalf of the Committee. 
The Secretariat updated the Committee on the three FOI requests received since the last meeting, concerning members’ remuneration, involvement with CBI and details of  IT contractors, and the responses to those requests. 

Next meetings: The next Committee meeting will be held on Thursday 16 October at 10:00 am at 1 Horse Guards Road. 
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